Center Of The Nation Appaloosa Horse Club Meeting Minutes

January 12th, 2007

     The Center Of The Nation Appaloosa Horse Club met January 12th, 2007 at the Pizza Ranch in Hartford SD.  Officers present were Penny Petersen, Dorine and Danny Bennett, Doug Nickel, Craig Roth, Doug and Lori Richards.  Guests present were Diane Nickel, Alise Nickel and Mitch Dairy.  

     President Penny Petersen called the meeting to order.  The secretary’s report was read and approved.  The Treasurer’s report was read and approved.  

     Penny reported that she had spoken with Troy at McCrossen’s Boy’s Ranch and he stated the bill had been lost.  He said that we should estimate the number of stalls that were cleaned and make a donation.  Dorine made a motion that we review the records of the number of stalls used and make a donation to McCrossens @ 2.50 a stall, and the motion was passed.  

     The Futurity rule revisions were discussed.  Dorine made a motion that the rules changes be accepted and posted to the website and the motion was passed.  Lori will send out postcards reminding everyone of the changes and the nomination deadline of 2/1/07 for weanlings.

     The Trail Ride Committee reported on their findings.  Doug Richards talked to Trent Mattoon and there would be no problem having a ride in the Deerfield Lake area of the Black Hills.  Dorine passed around a handout with information on the state parks and an example of a trail ride promotional flyer she had made. It was decided to have a local trail ride/pot luck for the first one, location to be decided at a later date. Members were asked to check their schedules and show/event calendars for possible dates for a summer trail ride and bring them to the next meeting.  

     Dorine showed the booklet she had compiled for the ApHC Exemplary Club Award and it was passed around.  She did an excellent job on this and it was suggested we have some extras printed up to have for display at the horse fair and to give to our sponsors.  

     Lori reported that a club hot mail account has been set up.  It is conappclub@hotmail.com

     The ApHC Annual Report is due 2/15/07.  This was reviewed and Dorine will complete it and submit it to the ApHC.

     The Spring Spotacular show was discussed.  Penny has received commitments from Goose Ballard, Mike Swain and Hugh Williams to judge 

our show.  She had been told by several of those contacted they would have loved to have judged the show but have been booked since last fall for that date.  The judges list was reviewed and several possible names were decided on to contact to fill the spot for the 4th judge.  It was suggested whoever has the task of contacting judges for the 2008 show start calling the top picks in the fall to ensure availability.  The class list was discussed.  We have received a e-mail from Terri McCarty requesting the Foundation Classes be left in, even though there hasn’t been much participation in previous years.   Doug Richards made a motion that the class list remain the same as last year’s show and the motion was passed.  Dorine reported that letters have gone out to clubs in SD,IA, ND, MN and NE on cross approvals.  She has received confirmation from NE and IA that they will cross approve our show.  

     Dorine reported that the South East South Dakota Horse Show Association will be voting on whether or not to allow double judged shows.  She had been asked by the Madison 4-H Club if it is passed would CON be interested in having an open show with them like the two clubs had in previous years.  It was decided to pend any discussion on this until SE has voted on the double judged show issue.  

     Horse fair was discussed.  Doug Nickel reported that we would be able to do a breed presentation with up to 5 horses, and a time limit of 5 minutes.  The extra horses would have to pay for their stalls, the fee would depend on how much the fairgrounds charges the horse fair.  It was decided to have one horse in the breed area, Lori will contact Shirelle Englund to see if she would be interested in bringing Spotacular.  

     The next meeting will be held February 9 at the Hartford Pizza Ranch at 6:30 p.m.

     With no further business the meeting was adjourned.  

